

The Fellow Feathers of Fort Funston  
Hang Gliding Club

ChsMeeting Minutes  
February 3, 2022

Meeting called to order at 7:35pm PST

**In Attendance:**

- Jessica K.
- Jeff M.
- Takeo E.
- Masayo M.
- George A.
- Chris V.
- Steve R.
- Richard S.
- Andy B.
- Rob R.
- Armand

**Guests and New Members:**

- NA

**Notable Flights:**

- Rack runs and sleds last weekend at Ed Levin (Thanks Takeo and Masayo!)

**President's Report (Jessica):**

- Two great new webinars hosted by Takeo and the regional Fledglings groups: Southeast Fledglings AWCL; Bay Area Fledglings XC Flying w/ Soham - replays will be avail soon on YouTube via Fledglings site
- Club renewals (84 total, 49/89 Clubhouse)
- To do this month:
  - Confirm chapter renewal has been completed - **Application has been approved and waiting on update from Steve**

**VP's Report (Chris):**

- Mailed out approximately 35 stickers
- Might be good to discontinue PO Box. Will discuss later if needed.

**Secretary's Report (Jeff):**

- To do last month:
  - Review pilot database and mail thank you cards - **Cards went out this week.**

**USHPA Safety Coordinator (Steve):**

- Updated risk mitigation plan as part of chapter renewal process. Nothing to do until next year.

### Treasurer's Report (Steve):

- CD: \$12,004.44
- Checking, \$12,285.68
- Total: \$24,290.12 (with half of the clubhouse members renewed)
- Another ~40 renewals expected
- Budget is about \$10k, so we're ahead.
- Expenses: Curbing installed

### Clubhouse Manager's Report (Rob):

- To do last month:
  - Mail out new keys and stickers to Voting Members as sign-ups come in through the website - **Done**
  - Mail Knox Box key to GGNRA - Follow up w/ Rob directly - **Done**
  - Mail new key to Bay Area Air Quality Management District - Follow up w/ Rob directly - **Done**
  - Draw names for two-spacers (see glider storage request for list) - Moved to February meeting - **Per Steve: 3 spaces available and drawings typically happen at the beginning of the year. Steve completed drawing during the meeting for order of members giving up 2nd spot if someone needs it.**
  - Steve R: Discussed property (harness w/chute) in storage locker to possibly donate or auction.
  - Discussed water faucet repair that's needed
- To do this month:
  - Change locks February 15th - **Confirmed**

### GGNRA Liaison's Report (Steve):

- To do this month:
  - Get a copy of site insurance certificate from RRRG and forward to GGNRA.  
**Should receive COI by March 1st**

### Tandem Administrator Report (Richard):

- To do last month:
  - Review list of approved FF Tandem Pilots and begin annual equipment inspections. Inspections can be done at any time, but before the instructor's first tandem flight. - **Not completed yet; will connect with Urs for name hand-off**
  - Distribute the Tandem Pilot Notice about no commercial activity, found near the bottom of *Routine Club Management Tasks* document - **Not completed yet**

### Safety Director's Report (Richard):

- No updates and have not heard of any issues. Andy had a good flight!
- Per Steve: Windssock blew away, so another is being made.

### Tech Officer's Report (George):

- Per Takeo: Possibly add BHGC to list of schools on website

**Training Bowl (Takeo):**

- Nothing at Funston, but training elsewhere (Ed Levin)

**Old Business:**

- None

**New Business:**

- Coyote Howl May 14th-15th at McClure. Will post on the website.
- Go Long XC In Texas - June
- XC Bowl TX - Date TBD
- Discussed upcoming Valle trips
- Chute repacking clinic at Sonoma Wings on 2/27.

Meeting adjourned at 8:18 pm PST